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Message from Chairperson
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With the passage of time, our daily life has gradually returned to normal. The Queen’s
College Parents-Teachers' Association ("QCPTA") organized many physical activities in the
second semester of 2022-2023, such as 3x3 Basketball Competition, the Social Service
team's Coastal Cleanup activity, Natural Ecological One-Day Tour, Parents Academy
physical thematic talk, and the previously suspended Used Book Sale. The success of the
events was due to the active participation of parents, the help of parent volunteers, and the

joint efforts of all executive members of QCPTA in organizing various activities. | would like
to take this opportunity to sincerely thank all the committee members for their dedicated
efforts, and wish the members who will retire at the conclusion of the forthcoming annual
general meeting good health and happiness in life, and wish all parents could continue to
cooperate with the school to nurture the growth of their children in the new school year!

William Lam, Father of 4D Lam Yat Hei Nicolas and 2A Lam Yat Fung Aris
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QCPTA Volunteer Activity :

Coastal Cleanup at Stanley Main Beach and Stanley Back Beach
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“Coastal Cleanup at Stanley Main Beach and
Stanley Back Beach” was held on 6 May 2023.
Parents and students actively participated in
this meaningful event. We took the initiative
to clean the coast to protect our beautiful
coastline. We also understood the
importance of reducing waste in daily life.
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Natural Ecology One-Day Tour : Sharp Island and Lions

Nature Education Centre
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The Natural Ecology One-Day Tour was held
on 24 June 2023. There were 140 participants,
including Non-Chinese speaking families.

Although it was drizzling occasionally in the
morning, it did not curb our excitement while
we Visited the Lions Nature Education Center,
our first stop. After that, we enjoyed our lunch
at a restaurant. Unfortunately, the weather
was not good. It started to rain heavily, and
the thunderstorm warning remained in
effect until afternoon.

>

For safety reasons, without any other better option, the trip
to Sharp Island had to be cancelled, and we visited the Hong
Kong Museum of Art in Tsim Sha Tsui instead. Despite the
bad weather, parents nevertheless got the opportunity to
communicate with each other, and they also had a happy
time with their sons.
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Parent Academy : When Adolescence meets Menopause
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In order to further enhance parent-child relationships,
the second thematic physical talk of Parent
Academy —"When Adolescence meets Menopause”
was held on 27 May 2023. QCPTA invited Mr. Jacob
Yu to share his parenting experience on this topic. Mr.
Yu shared his own experience in a lively and
interesting way, which greatly benefitted more than
60 parents attending the event. In the evaluation and
self-reflection, participants all responded positively.

Parents who attended at least one of the thematic
talks and completed the evaluation and self-
reflection had been awarded Graduation Certificates,
which were sent by email.
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Appreciation Party for Parent Volunteers
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Appreciation Party for Parent Volunteers

The "Parent Volunteer Appreciation Party" was held in the school hall on the evening of 11 July 2023.
QCPTA extended their gratitude towards the parent volunteers attended the event. Our Principal
Yvetta Ruth Leung gave a welcome speech. Then, our Chairman William Lam delivered a speech
and reviewed the activities held by the association this year. The success of previous activities was
due to the participation and assistance of parents. The association recruited more than 140 parent
volunteers in this academic year.

In addition to issuing certificates of appreciation to parent volunteers and parents of the social
service team, QCPTA also distributed 3x3 basketball competition trophies to the championship
team. In addition, a certificate of appreciation was presented to our former Secretary Ms. Mandy Sin.
We thank Mandy sincerely for always giving valuable opinions, sharing her rich experience, and
even taking the time to come and help us during the Open Day.

Principal Leung arranged to order a very beautiful
cake on which a slogan meaning “Perfect cooperation
between parents and QC" is written. A parent
volunteer also shared her home-made macarons.
QCPTA is very grateful for their thoughtfulness and
arrangements.

Parent volunteers enjoyed tea, snacks and cakes and
shared their views and opinions on the activities
organized by QCPTA this year. This is very important
for the QCPTA, as their feedback allows us to plan the
activities for the next year.
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S1 Registration and Recruitment
of new members
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Registration of new Sl students was held on 13 and
14 July 2023 at School. QCPTA set up a counter at
school hall to recruit new parents of Sl students
and sell the souvenirs. QCPTA recruited over 180
new members. We hope that the new committee
of QCPTA will continue to hold different activities
for the new members.
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Orientation Day to the Parents of
New S1 Students
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The orientation day for parents of
new Sl students was held on 18 July
2023. Our Chairman introduced the
QCPTA to the parents of new SI
students so that they can learn more
about QCPTA.
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The "Used Book Sale" activity was resumed on 15 July
2023 with the help of the school. This event aims to
encourage students to promote the value of
conservation and environmental protection. This
year's event was held in the Student Activity Center
and three classrooms. Although space was limited, it
did not affect students' eagerness to sell books, nor
did it weaken the enthusiasm of parents and
students for finding treasures.
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Respect our Teachers Campaign =
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Teachers play a very important role in students’ growth and
learning. They have always worked tirelessly and strived their
best to guide students. QCPTA has specially prepared small
gifts to be handed to teachers during this year's "Respect
our Teachers Campaign", on 15 September 2023, our
Chairman, Principal, Assistant Principals, certain committee
members of the QCPTA visited different teachers' rooms
and presented gifts to each teacher and staff to thank them
for their tireless work.
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Donation by QCPTA
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Service of the water dispensers in the school
had been suspended for the past three
years due to the epidemic. QCPTA donated
two new water dispensers to the school in
order to replace the existing water

dispensers, so that our students can enjoy
clean drinking water in the school.
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